
 
 

City of Baker School Board Meeting 
August 2, 2022 

 
MINUTES 

 
 
The City of Baker School Board held a public meeting beginning at 6:00 p.m. on Tuesday, 
August 2, 2022. 
 
President Boxie called the meeting to order and took roll call: 
 

DAVIS: Present 
BURGES: Present 
PARKER: Present 
BOOKER: Present 
BOXIE: Present 

 
A moment of silent meditation was led by Mrs. Parker, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance led 
by Mrs. Burges. 
 
President Boxie welcomed all persons in attendance. 
 
On motion of Mrs. Burges seconded by Ms. Booker, the Board voted to approve the agenda.  
Voting yes:  Booker, Burges, Davis, Parker, and Boxie.  Voting no:  None. 
 
On motion of Mrs. Davis seconded by Ms. Booker, the Board voted to approve the minutes from 
the meeting of July 12, 2022.  Voting yes:  Booker, Burges, Davis, Parker, and Boxie.  Voting 
no:  None. 
 
On motion of Mrs. Davis seconded by Ms. Booker, the Board voted to accept the 
Superintendent’s certified personnel recommendations and to approve the Superintendent’s non-
certified personnel recommendations.  Voting yes:  Booker, Burges, Davis, Parker, and Boxie.  
Voting no:  None.  
 
On motion of Mrs. Burges seconded by Ms. Booker, the Board voted to accept the monthly 
financial report including budget to actual comparisons for the period ending June 30, 2022 as 
presented by Mrs. Sidney Stewart, Business Manager.  Voting yes:  Booker, Burges, Davis, 
Parker, and Boxie.  Voting no:  None 
 
On motion of Mrs. Burges seconded by Mrs. Parker, the Board voted to approve the Student 
Rights and Responsibilities Handbook and Discipline Policy for the 2022-2023 School Year.  
Voting yes:  Booker, Burges, Davis, Parker, and Boxie.  Voting no:  None. 
 
Superintendent  Perry made the following remarks: 
 

1. Growth Plan scores for the District were shared.  There has been significant progress. 
 
 
City of Baker School Board Minutes 
August 2, 2022 
Page 2 
 
 



2. Our Back-to-School Convocation will be held tomorrow, August 3rd.  Our theme this year 
is “Greatness on the Move!”  Our guest speaker will be Mr. Julio Melara.  We hope all 
Board Members can join us. 

 
Mrs. Boxie thanked everyone in attendance for coming and announced the next meeting of the 
City of Baker School Board would be held on Tuesday, September 13, 2022 in the Board Room 
of the School Board Office, beginning at 6:00 p.m. 
 
There being no further business, on motion of Mrs. Davis seconded by Mrs. Burges, the Board 
voted to adjourn at 6:30 p.m.  Voting yes:  Booker, Burges, Davis, Parker, and Boxie.  Voting 
no:  None. 
 
 
Submitted by De’ Ette Perry, Ed.D., Secretary. 

 


